
Dec 3, 1998

Federal Communications Commission
Authorization and Standards Division
7435 Oakland Mills Rd.
Columbia, M.D.   21046

Gentlemen:

Sierra Wireless Incorporated has tested this transmitter in accordance with the requirements contained in
the appropriate Commission Regulations.  To the best of my knowledge, these tests were performed using
measurement procedures consistent with the Industry or Commission standards and demonstrates that the
equipment complies with the published standard.  We are unable to warrant against unpublished changes
in requirements.  The applicable rules are listed in the following test report.

The Open Area Test Site used for these measurements is located at Fluke Park, Mulkilteo, Washington.
Site information required by Public Notice 24541 in accordance with ANSI C634-1992 was filed with the
FCC Authorization and Evaluation Division Sampling and Measurements Branch in July 1994.

Sincerely

Trent McKeen
RF Engineer


